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QEC-ERAN




QeC ERAN Executive Residential Meeting - Minutes
Held in Chevron, Belgium, 25-27 January 2010

Present:  Luisa Avedano, Ilda Curti, Deidre Ferguson, Isabella Haaf, Laura Leonard, Haroon Saad and Mara Vittori.

1) QeC ERAN: the next 20 Years?

Haroon Saad presented a discussion paper looking at the external and internal factors that will be influencing the development of the QeC ERAN network in the coming years. The presentation was followed by a lively discussion with the Executive Board members. Deidre Ferguson and Laura Leonard (Belfast) presented a SWOT analysis (attached to this document) they had prepared prior to the meeting. 

From the discussions the following issues emerged: 

1) Need for better network communication at pre meeting stage

2) Direct contact among network partners: Executive Board members to help with network maintenance

3) Timely submission of papers and documents:  i.e. pre meeting

4) Clarity of Executive Board role and how to strengthen it

5) Clarity of information to share with partners i.e budget related to core activity and projects

6) staff resource

In terms of concrete actions the following was agreed:

1) There is a need to re-address the priorities and needs for the network members. It was decided that a letter from the Ilda Curti (QeC ERAN president) be sent out to all members. This letter would summarize the discussion that had taken place at the EB Residential meeting and include a questionnaire addressed to the members.  The questionnaire is aimed to identify the needs and priorities of the members and to be used as a basis for discussion at the next Executive Board meeting.

2) At the next Executive Board meeting (25/26 March 2010) the results of the questionnaire should be discussed.

3) The next QeC ERAN workshop should focus on project development taking into account the needs and priorities identified in the questionnaire (see point 1 and 2)


4) Qec ERAN should present the views of its members at the next OPEN DAYS event in October. Haroon Saad will organise the registration to the event (deadline 22 February 2010)

QeC ERAN Executive Bureau Meeting

Held in Chevron, Belgian, 26 January 2010

Present:  Luisa Avedano, Ilda Curti, Deidre Ferguson, Isabella Haaf, Laura Leonard, Haroon Saad and Mara Vittori.

The following items were discussed and actions agreed:

	Item on agenda
	Comment
	Action

	Announcements
	Apologies from Bernard Dallons (Charleroi), Paola  Ravenna (Venice) , (presented by Mara Vittori)
	

	Notes of EB held 7 October 2009
	Not discussed
	

	Actions
	See minutes of the EB Residential
	

	Director’s report
	Not discussed
	

	Financial report
	EB members stressed that there is a need to present documents in a clearer way and well in advance to the EB meeting especially as concerns the treasurer (at least 3 weeks before the meetings.)
	1) HS to present the ”internal” budget in a more detailed way including a breakdown of staffing costs.

2) HS to present the fixed costs for the network

3) HS to present project activities budget separately
4) HS to present staff contracts at the next EB meeting


AGM

	
	At the next AGM elections to the Executive Board will be held. It was agreed that nominations for the new Executive Board should open from 1 April and close end of May .
	Hs to send out nomination forms to EB Board before 1 April 2010.

	Next EB
	Next EB meeting is to take place in Brussels on 25/26 March 2010.
	HS to prepare and circulate questionnaire for members (see minutes EB Residential). The results of the questionnaire need to be sent to the EB prior to the next EB Meeting.

Luisa Avedano (Torino) and Mara Vittori  (Venice) agreed to assist with getting the results to the questionnaires from the Italian members of the network.


QEC-ERAN:  SWOT Analysis January 2010
	Strengths
	Weaknesses



	· 3 pillar approach

· 20 years

· Strong reputation as a network

· Staff expertise

· Long term members

· Key contacts at Commission

· Project opportunities 

· In touch with policy developments

· Awareness of funding environment

· Experience preparing funding applications and managing projects
	· Uncertain roles of EB

· Non-attendance of all EB members at meetings

· Distance of EB members from central office

· Staff turnover

· Balance core members needs V new members

· Lack of timely EB papers for adequate consideration before meetings

· Rapid response required for projects

· Finance information not presented in a clear way

· Projects rejected this year through lack of checking

· Members are not satisfied with service and staff changes

· EB not complete



	Opportunities
· June AGM
· Clarify roles and responsibilities of EB

· Make-up of EB to reflect members

· Audit of members needs

· Proactive membership recruitment

· Re-focus to serve needs of existing members

· Provide opportunities for responses to policy

· Outcome of audit?

· Early notification of projects coming up

· Template of key information to make understanding of projects easy to read


	Threats
· BCC to withdraw as Treasurer/ from network

· Lack of new members

· Members needs met through other networks




Questions

1. How do ESIP, TRANS and Presence contribute to QEC-ERAN?

2. Where is their information presented in the accounts?
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